
Board of Health Minutes 06/22/2011 

 

Board of Health Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, June 22, 2011 

Ground Floor Conference Room 
Arlington Senior Center 

5:30pm 
 
Board Members in Attendance:  Dr. Marie Walsh Condon, Mr. Gregory Leonardos and Dr. Michael Fitzpatrick (Chair) 
Staff in Attendance: Christine M. Connolly, Director of Health and Human Servcies Natasha Waden and James Feeney, Health 
Compliance Officers. 
 
The meeting minutes for June 1, 2011 were accepted. 
 
HEARING: Abrasive Blasting Regulations to be adopted 
Inspector Waden provided an overview of the proposed regulations to the Board. Dr. Walsh requested that a statement “or at the 
discretion of the Health Compliance Officer” be added in Section 6.1 at the end of the sentence. Dr. Walsh also requested that 
more information regarding the disposal of lead contaminated waste in Section 8.5 and 8.6 be provided to the Board. Additional 
discussion among Board members was directed towards the definition of abrasive blasting vs. power sanding, the title of the 
regulation, the permitting process and proof of EPA certification, and the fee structure for permits and penalties. The Board 
determined that the Board of Health staff should edit the proposed regulations to include their comments/concerns, change the title 
of the Regulations to “Paint Removal”, and re-advertise another public hearing with the new title. The Board unanimously voted to 
hold another meeting on Wednesday July 27, 2011.  
 
Public Comment: 
No one from the public was in attendance and no comments were made.  
 
Meeting Adjourn at  6:50pm 
 

Page 1 of 1Town of Arlington, MA - Board of Health Minutes 06/22/2011

12/5/2013http://www.arlingtonma.gov/Public_Documents/ArlingtonMA_HealthMinutes/20...


